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Dear Friends and Stakeholders:

Thank you for making 2018 yet again another remarkable year for Baby TALK.  Our dedicated staff, board members, and 
volunteers have done an incredible job at expanding outreach while strengthening our  programs and services to families.  

A few highlights by program include:  

•	 Baby TALK Early Head Start (BTEHS) maintained enrollment of 74 slots throughout 2018.  The most 
	 recent federal review was conducted in fall of 2018 and was found in compliance with all regulations in
	 the Head Start Performance Standards and the Head Start Act of 2007.    BTEHS continues to maintain
	 and Gold Circle of Quality Designation from ExceleRate Illinois, the state quality rating system for Early
	 Childhood programs in Illinois and is the first and only program serving families with infants and  toddlers
	 in Macon County to hold this designation.

• 	 Baby TALK  Home Visitation/ISBE Intensive Services:  223 total children served, 41 children
	 Decatur Center Based, 102 Decatur Community- Based and 80 RefugeeONE Chicago Community– Based

• 	 Family Literacy GED Programing: 24 adults, 27 children, 6 adults who have earned their GED

• 	 Foundations celebrated the fourth successful year of the alternative education program for pregnant and
	 parenting teens in collaboration with the Regional Office of Education. 29 total students and 11 graduates.  

•	 The Learning Institute provides training, professional development and technical assistance to
	 professionals in Illinois. 157 total programs implementing Baby TALK model of which 133 of the
	 programs are here in Illinois. 224 professionals trained. 14 sites went through the Quality Confirmation
	 process.   

May, Cocagne, and King, P.C. conducted a financial audit in the Summer of 2018 and there were no negative findings.  
The Program BTEHS Budget for FY2018 was $1,454,671 in federal grant funds that included $10,973 in COLA funds, 
with $28,816 designated to Training and Technical Assistance.  The Non-Federal Share goal for FY2018 was $290,934.  
More information about the budget can be found later in this  report. Our ongoing goal is to keep our overhead low while 
increasing our service in the field and to families.  You truly make this possible!  Baby TALK is stronger than ever due 
to our continually expanding community who comes together to donate time, resources, and talent in support of our 
important mission.   This year along our volunteers logged over 12,240 hours.

Thank you for wholeheartedly being a part of Baby TALK! 

Cindy Bardeleben
Executive Director
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GOVERNANCE

Baby TALK Inc. 
Board of Directors
Cindy Bardeleben, Director

Jeff Byrkit, President

Kim Mangan, Vice President

Katie Gross, Secretary  

Dan McGuire, Treasurer

Dr. Darlene Hoffman 

Karen Schneller  

Ashley Grayned  

Matt Naber  

Anquenette Hicks  

Megan Comerford  

Andy Cave  

Trisha Erickson 

Dianna Heyer  

Kathy Locke  

Lucy Smith  

Sarah Massey  

Michael Karunas  

Dan Harris  

Regan Lewis  

Georgette Page  

Mike Shaw

Baby TALK
Early Head Start Policy Council
Tyler Kitchens

Raeanne Dale

Mike Shaw

Jennifer Watts

Sarah Massey

Charmaine Rodgers

Jennifer Satterfield
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Early Head Start Families
and Children Served in 2018

•	 105 Total children served

•	 76 Total families served

•	 BTEHS was 100% enrolled {74 slots) every month in 2018

•	 BTEHS serves less than 5% of eligible children in Macon County

•	 94% of enrolled children were up-to-date on immunizations and
	 well-child checks

•	 83.5% of enrolled children over the age of 1 had a dental exam
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The first part of our mission statement is “to positively impact child development,” so 
we are careful to collect data on child development to not only help us know how to 
support each individual child, but also to see how we’re doing as a program.   
We analyze it many different ways and post updates to our webpage quarterly.  
Check out the most current report at:  Babytalk.org/baby-talk-early-head-start 

We use the Hawaii Early Learning Profile (HELP) as our child development   
assessment tool.  
 

 

 
 

Children whose attendance rate was 85% or more in 2018 made significantly 
larger developmental gains in language, cognition, and positive approaches to 
learning than children whose attendance rate was less than 85%. 

School Readiness 
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FAMILY CONNECTIONS 2018
Daddy Playdates  

Grandparents Day  

Easter Egg Hunt  

Bring a Parent to School Day  

Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon  

Self-Assessment Meeting  

Winter Family Fun Day  

Lullaby Concert  

On-Site Dental Clinics  

Pajama Day  

International Mud Day Celebration  

Scovill Zoo Socialization  

Children’s Museum of Illinois Socialization Water Play Day  

Pedestrian Safety and Policy Council Elections Baby TALK Cardboard Challenge  

Mobile Zoo 
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PARENT INVOLVEMENT
2018 PARENT MEETINGS
January	 Illinois Student Assistance Commission presented information on Going Back to School.
February	 Linda Sabo discussed “Saving Money with Couponing”  
March		 Jaycee led a discussion on various parenting issues  
April		  Courtney played the “Brain Game” with parents.  
May		  Ameren Reps discussed the new programs at Ameren and how to cut energy costs  
September	 We discussed Pedestrian Safety and Policy Council( elected members)  
October	 Student Assistance Commission returned to help parents find ways to fund Going Back to School 	
		  November...Transitioning to Pre-K  

December	 Michelle Ziegler discussed “Managing your Money”

2018 FAMILY FUN DAYS AND OTHER SPECIAL EVENTS
3/1/18   	 Pre-school Safari to Pershing Early Learning Center 10:00 a.m. 
3/8/18    	 Pre-school Safari to Anna Waters Head Start Site (2) 10:00 a.m. 
3/8/18     	 Dad’s Night Out at Spare Time Lane 6:00 p.m. 
		  (Focus – The Importance of Father Involvement) 
3/22/18   	 Pre-school Safari to Robertson Charter School 9:30 a.m. 
3/22/18   	 Pre-school Safari to Baby TALK Pre–K 10:30 a.m. 
3/20/18   	 Easter Egg Hunt at Center 
4/18/18   	 Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon 
4/26/18   	 Daddy Playdate 9:30 -10:45 a.m. 
5/10/18   	 Muffins with Mom 8:30 a.m.  
5/10/18   	 Lullaby Concert at DPL 6:00 p.m.  
9/26 18     	 Grandparents Day @ BTEHS 9:00-11:00 a.m. 
10/10/18   	 Dad’s Club at DPL in computer lab 11:00 -1:00 
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Baby TALK could not operate without the help of dedicated donors and volunteers.   On behalf of the 
families we serve, we sincerely thank you!!! We are always looking for volunteers to join our Rockers 
and Readers Program.  If you are interested in supporting BTEHS through volunteering, or providing 
donations, please contact our Compliance Coordinator:  
 Debra Baltimore at debra@babytalkehs.org or 217.422.9930.  
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